HIAWATHA WATER BOARD

REGULAR MEETING

April 17, 2012
Meeting was called to order at 6:30 PM by Chairperson Patrick White in Conference Room B at 101 Emmons St. Members present were Patrick White, Troy Andersen, Gary Casady, and Beverly Daws. Also present was Water Superintendent Carl Ransford, Council Liaison Bob Wheeler and Water Clerk I Deb Larson.  Absent was Charlie Fridal. Roll was called.

Troy Andersen moved the approval of the agenda. Gary Casady seconded.  Motion Carried.

Beverly Daws moved the approval of the consent agenda: March 2012 meeting minutes, financial report, and bills. Gary Casady seconded. Motion Carried.
BUSINESS:
No Business was discussed.
Superintendent’s Report
Carl Ransford informed the board that the water line for Pines at Turtle Creek 3rd addition would go along the east side of lot 44. The developer decided to go in the road right away on Todd Hills Road instead of going thru the easement. This would put the water lines back to what the Water Department agreed to in the original plans.
Carl Ransford said that all the hydrant flushing was done and everything looked good.
Carl Ransford told the board that ImOn and New Com Technologies were the two new companies installing cable thru Hiawatha.

Carl Ransford explained to the board that the City was applying for a RISE grant from the state to reconstruct N. Center Point Rd. from the railroad tracks to south of Parson Dr. Council member Bob Wheeler explained if the City gets the grant, the State will pay 80% and the City will pay 20% for the reconstruction from the railroad tracks to Fisher Street. Then from Fisher St to Emmons Street, the State will only pay 50% therefore, the City will have to pay 50%.
Carl Ransford told the board that State Legislation has passed legislation classifying utility bills are not public records. We don’t know how this change will affect how the Water Department mails out bills. Ransford has contacted AWWA to see if we could get more information. Troy Andersen said that the Post Office is not suppose to duplicate any mail and keep things private so we might ok and not have to make any changes.
Gary Casady and Patrick White asked about the rate increases. Carl Ransford explained that we will set a public hearing next month. Then in June we will have a public hearing, and then set the rates which will take effect July 1, 2012. 
Gary Casady moved to adjourn the meeting at 6:55pm. Troy Andersen seconded.  Motion carried. 
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